
City of Bel Aire, Kansas 

STAFF REPORT 

DATE: August 22, 2023 
TO: Ty Lasher, City Manager 
FROM:  Anne Stephens, PE, City Engineer 
RE: Woodlawn Project – Pedestrian Push Button Poles AMENDMENT 

Council heard discussion on the pedestrian push button poles at their August 15th meeting.  Since this 
meeting I reached out to Ed Thornton, Transportation Engineer and David LaRoche, 
Safety/ITS/Traffic Ops Engineer with the Kansas Division of the Federal Highway Administration 
(FHWA) in Topeka requesting guidance on the pedestrian push button issue.  The gist of the 
conversation was that we are required to meet the Americans with Disabilities Act Accessibility 
Guidelines (ADAAG) and Public Right-of-Way Accessibility Guidelines (PROWAG) to the 
maximum extent feasible.  This means that the City must do everything within their power to meet 
all of the accessibility guidelines contained within these two documents.  Should these guidelines not 
be met to the maximum extent feasible, the City is at risk of losing their federal funding (not just 
funding for the item that is in non-compliance) and could be subject to an accessibility lawsuit.   

It is still my recommendation that the City Council approve the proposed change order for 
$22,127.70. 
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